
IBTS Meeting Notes 
February 27, 2025 

 
Committee Attendance: Steve Olufsen (Monroe County P&D), Kerry Ivers (Penfield), Mike 
O’Connor (Penfield), Bill Lang (Irondequoit),  Jacob Kearney (MC), Erika Corsi (Webster)  
 
Guests: Terry Tydings (Penfield Planning Board), Allison Mayer (Mayer Marine), Mark McMillan 
(McMillan Marine), Doug Dickman (Newport Yacht Club)  
 
 
Water Level Update  
IJC reported levels  
Ontario Lake Current:244.29 (Average: 244.85) 
Outflow: 6390/cubic meters (Average: 6580) 
Supply: 6,610 cubic meters/sec (Average: 6,760) 
 
Related/additional discussion: Mark McMillan reported lower water levels, which is surprising 
to him given the snow melt we’ve had. 
 
Meeting Notes: 
 

 No changes, approved as provided. 
 
Project updates and reviews:  
Irondequoit  

 Permit for Newport Yacht Club to replace docks (in-kind) 
 
Penfield  

 REDI project design – Bid Specs  

 LaSalle’s Landing Park – NYSDOS Contract is under review by NYSDOS. 
 

Webster  

 253 and 257 Lake Road – approvals to demo 2 structures on the bayside and rebuilding two 
1.5 story structures. 

 1008 Glen Edith – NYSDEC application received for construction of new home/cottage. 
Application has been deemed incomplete. Re-use of old septic system.  

 includes building a dock. 

 282 Lake Road – Permit application related to installing a dock. 

 701 Summit Drive – Work being done in steep slope area. Issued stop work order. Working 
with property owner to come into compliance. 

 224 Shorewood Drive – DEC issued CEHA Permit for retaining wall at the top of the bluff. 
Now under town review. 

 NYSDEC – Did have discussion with Stony Point Marina regarding trimming trees and 
vegetation and proper management/maintenance of those. 



 

Next Month’s Marina Focused Meeting 

 Steve asked if there were specific topics or information we should focus on 

 Andy Sansone will be invited to provide water quality update 

 Allison discussed a training or program focused on recycling boats. Might be something for 
IBTS to get more information. Steve will relay information to  

 
Inter-Municipal Agreement for IBTS and IBCC 
 
Renewal is needed. Towns need to adopt resolutions authorizing renewal before July to allow 
County time to navigate its legislative process. 
 
Harbor Management Plan 
 
Irene Holak at NYSDOS has reached out to the towns and county to follow up on LWRP updates and 
timelines. 
 


